
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

                  November! 

 
As November arrives, the shorter, darker days and 
the rain do as well.  For the ‘snowbirds’ that escape 
to the warmer climates, we envy you and hope that 
you enjoy your winter break. 
For the rest of us, November can be a windy, wet 
month, but there are also days of brilliant sunshine 
that call us to bundle up and enjoy it while it lasts. 
It’s also a time to look back at the year, and travels 
elsewhere, and make new plans for next trip. 
Both Janet Hayes and I visited the Maritimes in 
September, and we share some details of that most 
beautiful part of our country. 
Janet’s visit to Newfoundland found her fascinated 
by the berries.  A rugged land, much of the foliage 
has adapted to the elements, and the berries are no 
exception.  Berries she saw were the Partridgeberry, 
Cloudberry, Arctic Raspberry, Black Crowberry, 
Crackerberry, Bunchberry, and Squashberry, to name 
a few.  That’s a lot of berries!  Many are used to 
make jelly, and are native to the area.  Did you bring 
any home Janet? 
While I didn’t visit Newfoundland, I did visit Nova 
Scotia, New Brunswick, and Prince Edward Island, -
finishing in Montreal.  All so very Canadian, and 
incredibly beautiful to visit.  A few photos are 
attached. 
Thank you Janet for sharing the Newfoundland 
berries with us! 
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1. Welcome and call meeting to order at 7:08 pm.   
 
2. Adoption of  September 5, 2018 Meeting 
Minutes 
Motion to adopt the minutes was made by Cheryl 
Fiddis; seconded by Bev Glover.  All were in favor.  
Reminder: meeting minutes are posted on the 
BRAGS’ website by David Forsyth. 
 
3. Outstanding Business from the Minutes – 
Wendy Thompson 

• Judy Wellington volunteered to work at the 
welcome desk. 

• Joan Conklin made the motion to donate to 
St Michael's Hospice Society to purchase 
more plants.  Members agreed to the amount 
of  $500.00. The motion was seconded by 
Verna Adamson; all were in favor; motion 
was carried. 

 
4. Treasurer's Report – Susan Brandl 
Susan provided the following financial report for 
August 1 to September 30, 2018: 
Total revenue = $12.79; expenses = $0; revenue over 
expenses = -$12.79.  Bank balance as of  September 
30 = $9,505.83. 
 
5.  Correspondence - Wendy Thompson 
Bank statements. 
 

6.  Standing Committee Reports 
a)  Rhodo Festival  - Verna Adamson and Bev 
Glover 
Nil. 
 
Plant Sale - Linda Cholette 
Nil. 
 
b)  Welcome/Attendance - Anne Forsyth 
Anne reported that there were 18 members in 
attendance and 0 guests. 
 
c)  Memberships - Anne Forsyth 
Nil. 
 
d)  Speakers/Program -  Beth MacLaren 

• November 7 meeting - Margot Moser 
(former BRAGS President) will present on 
"Heavenly Hellebores". 

 
7.  New/Other Business 

• Joan Conklin taking orders for mini live 
christmas trees for Greentree Village 
Community Centre. $30.00 for 12 - 15 inches 
tall trees. 

• Judy reported that the Butterfly Garden took 
a long time to plant the plants that BRAGS 
donated funds for.  Did Burnaby Lake ever 
send a thank you letter? 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm, refreshments were 
served and Ron Long presented on "How to 
Photograph Flowers". 
 


